

## "THE FRIENDLY BREAKFAST CLUB" NEWSLETTER

November 27, 2019

## **Meetings**

November is Rotary Foundation Month

11/29 No meeting - Enjoy your Thanksgiving weekend!

12/6 Sandy Thurman, US
Department of State Commemoration of World
AIDS Day

12/13 No regular meeting - Join us for Holiday Luncheon!

12/20 No meeting - Enjoy your holidays!

# Our Rotary Family BIRTHDAYS

11/1 Fred Brandt

11/3 Jessie Legros

11/11 Roy Ethridge

11/16 Jennie Stipick

11/18 Ray Huebschmann

11/18 Jennifer Bowler

11/19 Jennie Springer

11/26 Dottie Toney

## WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

11/24 Bill Mulkey (63)

## **Rotary Online**

https://dunwoodyrotary.org https://rotary6900.org/ https://rotary.org/

# ROTARY CLUB OF DUNWOODY

Fridays, 7:15 am Fleming's Steakhouse 4501 Olde Perimeter Way

#### No Meeting This Week

# **Enjoy Your Thanksgiving and Plan to Join Us Next Friday**

This weekend is all about family and friends - we wish you safe travel and a joyous Thanksgiving weekend. That said, we hope you will plan to join us next Friday, December 6 - and that you consider bringing family members or friends. There are two great reasons to do that:

- Our speaker will be Sandra L. Thurman, the Chief Strategy Officer in the United States Department of State's Office of the U.S. Global AIDS Coordinator and Health Diplomacy. Sandra is a renowned leader in the HIV field and a global advocate for vulnerable populations and rarely speaks to groups outside AIDS organizations, so it is a rare privilege for us to be able to hear from her as we mark World AIDS Day. For over 30 years, Sandra has collaborated with a wide range of partners to advance development and management of HIV/AIDS programs and policies at the local, national, and global levels. While she is known most for her focus on HIV prevention, care and treatment, and policy, Ms. Thurman has made important contributions to polio eradication, women's health and children's health.
- After the meeting, we invite everyone who can to stay with us at Flemings and help prepare our annual gift to the students of Dresden and Kingsley - a new book for each student at those schools. It's a 20+ year tradition that reflects our commitment to literacy, one of Rotary International's six areas of focus. If the past is a good indicator, we should be finished with our "book work" in about an hour.

#### **Best Fellowship Opportunity of the Year**

## Join Us for the Annual Dunwoody Holiday Luncheon



Join us at 11 a.m. at the Dunwoody Country Club for the one of the best gatherings of the year for the Dunwoody Family of Rotary. Catch up with friends in the social hour that starts us off, then enjoy the sounds of the Dresden Sunshine Choir.

Dresden students have entertained us at the Holiday Luncheon for more than 15 years ... part of a long partnership in education that still includes a book for every child during the holiday student and has included English as a Second Language classes for parents, Character Education, Junior Achievement, citizenship awards and a joint project between students and Rotarians to collect coats and other items for the Atlanta Women and Children Day Shelter.

In keeping with our Holiday Luncheon traditions, we will recognize people for their recent contributions to The Rotary Foundation and present the report of our nominating committee for the 2020-21 Rotary Year.

Watch for an email invitation soon and RSVP. It's an event you won't want to miss.

#### **Service Opportunity**

Dunwoody, GA 30346 ×××



#### **LEADERSHIP**

President

Cathie Brumfield

Treasurer Secretary

Jeannette Jezerinac-Prince Jennifer Bowler

Membership Fred Brandt Foundation Bill Mulkey Public Image Jackie Cuthbert

### Make Toys for Tots Part of Your Black Friday Adventures!



Like Janet and I, you have probably been barraged with catalogs and ads for Black Friday deals. While I'm not necessarily advocating that you jump in line at 5:00 AM on Friday morning, I just want to remind you that some of those bargains can help to fill up our Toys for Tots tables at the upcoming Holiday Luncheon! So keep your eyes and wallets open to the possibilities!

For many years, Dunwoody Rotarians have been very generous in supporting local Marines in their Toys for Tots Drive. We want to make this the best year ever! So look for toys, bikes and games and bring them to the Holiday luncheon on December 13! With your generosity, we can make this holiday season the best yet for needy local vouth!

### Celebrating the Life of Mike Feeney



The Rotary Club of Dunwoody lost a great Rotarian and friend late last week - Past President Mike Feeney. Mike was President of the club in 1997-98, the Rotary year that both President Cathie and I joined the club and the year that our own Bill Mulkey was District Governor. PDG Bill is working on a special tribute to Mike that we will include in next week's bulletin. Mike is survived by his wife Ann, his five daughters and many grandchildren and a great grandchild.

The family has suggested donations in Mike's memory to:

- St. Vincent de Paul's https://www.svdpgeorgia.org/get-involved/ways-to-q...,
- Habitat for Humanity https://www.atlantahabitat.org/programs/

We also suggest you could pay tribute - whether you knew Mike or not - by diving head first into a Rotary project to serve the community or your fellow Rotarians and their families, because Mike always lived up to the RI theme of his year as President - Show Rotary Cares.

#### Welcome New Member!

### Say Hello to Philip Cohn



Philip Cohn is one of the newest members of the Rotary Club of Dunwoody. He owns and operates a State Farm agency serving Sandy Springs and Dunwoody. He served 10 years as a State Farm claims representative and is a second generation State Farm agent. He speaks fluent Spanish.

Philip is one of the founding member of Buckhead Bucks, a networking association. As one of the founding members, he has taken a leadership role in promoting the growth of small businesses in the Atlanta area. According to one of his associates there, we can expect to enjoy Philip's "unique energy, optimism and tireless creativity."

Take time to get to know Philip!

#### Your Ideas Wanted!

## Help Us as We Update Our Website

The Club website will be undergoing a major overhaul between now and February thanks in part to some help I'm getting from one of our newest members - Darrin

Vanderpan. Darrin has run a website hosting business in the past and will bring his skills and experience to this project! I'm delighted.

We hope to make the site more engaging - and to make it easier for you to quickly find the information you need there - still working within the District 6900 website platform. We have some ideas but need your help! Please drop me a email at **cuthbert@mindspring.com** with any ideas for things you'd like to see and the way you'd like to see them organized.

You will likely start to see some changes soon! Thanks for your patience through this process.